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BRUSH REMOVAL
If you would like to drop off your brush, the DPW is open during regular working hours of 6:30am- 4 pm Mondays through Thursdays, and from 6:30am until 10:30am on Fridays.  It will also be open on the last Saturday of the month in July, August and September from 9am-2pm. For further information contact the DPW at 657-7319.
GARDENING ANGELS/GARDEN CLUB
The efforts of these two groups once again make the Village bloom with beauty.  Please thank them for their efforts when you see them maintaining the flowers. As this is a labor of love and help is always needed for watering and dead-heading the flowers in the carts, please consider becoming a “gardening angel” by contacting Barb Morsheimer at 657-7525.
RABIES CLINICS 9AM - NOON

There will be a rabies clinic at the South Bristol Town Barns on Aug. 11 and Sept. 15 at the Hurley Building on 205 Saltonstall St. in Canandaigua and  October 20 at Farmington Highway Garage. Animals must be healthy and at least 3 months old.

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS
The Village DPW will be flushing hydrants in July/August. It is normal for the water to appear a little cloudy after flushing the system so just let the water run for a few minutes and it should clear right up. 
WATER/SEWER PAYMENTS

The water/sewer bill is comprised of several components.  The water portion includes a base rate of $65/quarter/household to cover fixed costs such as debt payments and a charge of $4.10/1000 gallons of water which will vary depending on the amount of water used during that quarter.  The sewer charge is based upon a base rate of 1 sewer unit/household of $100.50/quarter which is adjusted 
once per year based upon the total water consumption in the previous calendar year.  Due to fixed costs in the sewer fund, such as debt service, there will be a fixed base rate charge for sewer even if the water service is temporarily shut off for a quarter. This fixed cost rate is a charge of $64.50/quarter. 

Have a CNB account? Consider having your water/sewer payment withdrawn automatically as an ACH. Call the office or stop in for details. 
FRONT YARD PARKING
There is a local law prohibiting the parking of vehicles in the front yard, except in a driveway.  Front yard parking causes damage to the yard and results in mud being transferred across the sidewalk. 
COMMUNITY SIGN AT CNB

If you would like to announce your community service event on the sign at Canandaigua National Bank, you may download the application from our website www.bloomfieldny.org and send it by email to admin@bloomfieldny.org or fax it to 257-5167. All requests are answered on a first come first served basis and must be for Bloomfield community events only. Space is limited, so please keep your requests brief and to the point.
STORMWATER RUNOFF

Summer is the grass-cutting season.  Please be sure to direct your lawnmower so that the cut grass does not end up on the sidewalk, in the concrete gutters or in the street. Please also be sure that grass, or any other debris, does not end up in the drainage inlets.  If you notice that the inlet in front of your house is clogged, please clear the debris.  The inlets are vital when we have a heavy rainfall so that the roadways don’t flood. The water has to go somewhere, and chances are it will end up in a resident’s basement.  No oils or chemicals should be put into the drainage inlets either. Your help is greatly appreciated.
           ROTARY CONCERTS in ELTON PARK
July 10        Ivan Overmoyer

July 17        Men Behaving Badly

July 24        Don Newcombe

July 31        Rescue 11

August 7     Jimmy’s Old Time

August 14   Scott Keryer

August 21   Brian Ayers

August 28   First Time Anywhere; bring a dish to pass for Community Dinner
THE BLESSING ROOM
Bloomfield’s food pantry is dedicated to all Town and Village residents; located at St. Bridget’s Church Hall. Hours are Wednesday and Saturday 10AM –Noon and Friday 4PM-6PM. For more information call 337-0797.
WATER QUALITY REPORT
The Village is required by the Dept. of Health to have the water tested regularly throughout the year.  We are also required to submit an annual report summarizing the water testing results. The annual report for 2017 was delivered with the May 25 edition of the Penny Saver. You will be pleased to know that our water is not in violation of any contaminant levels, including lead; and meets all DOH Standards.
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

Code Enforcement will be out and about this summer checking property maintenance issues. While the vast majority of property owners keep their property in fine shape, some do not. This reflects poorly on the appearance of the Village. Please attend to any maintenance issues before our CEO contacts you.   
                          TRAFFIC

There have been an increasing number of complaints to our office about loud, speeding, and reckless driving vehicles in the Village, including big trucks. This information has been given to the Sheriff. If you witness any additional violators, please contact the Ontario County Sheriff. Also, please contact the Sheriff if you see vehicles in any of the church parking lots, school lots or library after hours.
UPCOMING EVENTS
July 14  St. Peter’s Antique Show in Elton Park
July 19 Community lunch UMC noon-1PM
Aug. 13-17 UMC Bible School nightly 6:30-8PM

Aug. 16 Community lunch UMC noon-1PM

Sep. 12 Blue Grass Jam 3-7PM UMC; meal $7

Sep. 20 Community lunch UMC noon-1PM
NEW VILLAGE CLERK

Please stop by the Village Office and welcome Donna Wollschleger, our new Clerk/Treasurer. Donna comes to us with extensive accounting experience, having worked for the City of Canandaigua, the Central Business Office of Wayne/Finger Lakes BOCES and as Treasurer for Marcus Whitman CSD. Donna resides in the Village with her family. WELCOME!! 
NEW VILLAGE WEBSITE
The Village website is currently undergoing an upgrade. We will soon be ready to better serve our residents with an interactive, more up to date website. Check us out!!
OPEN BURNING

There is a Village Zoning Law prohibiting any open burning within the Village limits, with the following exceptions; campfires no higher than 3 feet, small cooking fires and ceremonial or celebratory bonfires. Brush burning is not allowed. The DPW picks up brush twice per year, May and October. Brush can also be dropped off at the DPW,(see Brush article above).
MAIN STREET

The resurfacing of Main Street is tentatively scheduled for July. This should be a relatively brief, non-invasive process; resulting in a brand new road surface from RT. #64 to Maple Ave./Elm St. This will complete the Main St. Water Main Replacement and Road Restoration Project. 
ELECTION SIGNS

The fall primary and election season is fast approaching. Political signs are NOT permitted in the right of way. We appreciate your enthusiasm, but all signs must be on the house side of the sidewalk. We appreciate your cooperation.

